
To:  Deering Board of Selectmen 
 
From:  Chief Andy Anderson 
 
Date:  1 October 2010  
 
Subject: Monthly Report 
 
This month’s report will cover the period from 1 September to 30 September 2010. 
The Deering Fire and Rescue responded to 17 calls during the month. 
 
All apparatus have completed State Inspection by the Town Highway Mechanic.  Engine Two 
required new brakes.  Boat One went out of service on the 5th for repairs to the plug and to fix a 
small tear in the bottom of the hull.  All apparatus is presently in service. 
 
The outside stairs leading to the second floor day room of the Donovan Station have been 
removed and will be replaced as soon as possible. 
 
Three candidates interviewed with the Department during the September.  At this time one new 
member has been sworn in.  Firefighter Bradley Desmaris has joined and will be responding from 
the McAlister Station.  FF Desmaris had prior experience with the Temple Fire Department. 
 
EMS Training on the 21st covered drugs that can be administered by Basic and Intermediate level 
Emergency Medical Technicians.  
 
We practiced MVA Extrication for Fire Training on the 23rd.  Our Holmatro Cutter blades suffered 
damage during the drill, requiring repairs.  The tool was out of service for approximately one 
week.    
 
The DLIA meeting was held on September 4th at the Town Hall.  Assistant Chief Ladue and I 
attended the meeting and answered a few questions regarding the Training Burn that was held on 
Lake Shore Drive in August.  Although we had the best of intentions, when we went to deploy 
Boat One for the annual Lake Parade and found that it was not holding water, we were unable to 
attend this year.   
 
On September 11th, we replaced the United States and State of New Hampshire flags and 
observed a moment of silence at 0846 in the center of town.  I was joined by Firefighters Rhett 
Darner, Don Deschenes, Tony Mayfield, and Pat Murdough.   
 
After the observance, we traveled to each of our stations and put up the new US flags that we 
had received courtesy of Selectmen Michelle Johnson.  We would like to thank Michelle for taking 
the time out of her schedule to get the flags for us. 
 
The Fire and Rescue Call Summary, Ambulance Call Summary, and Apparatus Report for the 
month of September are attached.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Chief Andy Anderson 
Deering Fire and Rescue 
 
Cc: File 
 Assistant Chief C. Ladue 
 Deputy Chief J. Tramontozzi 
 
 
 
 


